
ASHRAE Ottawa Valley Chapter 
Chapter Meeting # 8 May Approved 

 
Meeting Date:  Tuesday May 21, 2002   
Location:  Capone’s Restaurant, 1701 Woodroffe Avenue, Nepean 
Presiding Officer:  President Frank Bann 
Attendance:  Total: 88 Past Presidents:  14      Students: 1 Others:  26 
Theme Night:  Past Presidents /History/ Companions Night 
Technical Session: Past Presidents discussion on the history of the OVC 
Table Top:  Mechanical Trade Sales – Heat Timer Boiler Controls    
Program:  Library of Parliament Renovation Project Open Discussion – Michael Hogg, 

Jocelyn Landreville, Jean Lafontaine  
Prepared by:  Jason MacMurdo –  June14, 2002 
 
Technical Session  (3:00-4:45) 
- Past Presidents discussion on the history of the OVC Chapter.  Fourteen (14) of a past 

presidents provided a 45 minute dialogue on their perspective of the HVAC industry over the 
years. 
 

Social  (5:30 – 6:30) 
 
Business Session (6:30 – 6:45) 
- President Frank Bann introduced the OVC 2001/2002 Executive, the Board of Governors, 

DRC Hugh Crowther and RVC History Dalton McIntyre. 
- Past President Mike Swayne presented the Al Oakes Award to Glenn MacLean 
- Glen MacLean presented the Grant Wilson Scholarship to Algonquin College student Alex 

Munroe. 
- Cathy Godin introduced the guests. 
 
Dinner (6:45-7:35) 
 
Business Session-Continued  (7:35-8:40) 
- President Frank Bann named all the OVC past presidents and introduced the past presidents 

in attendance at the meeting. 
- Frank Bann introduced Dalton McIntyre, our RVC for History.  Dalton recounted his 

activities as past president for both the Montreal and Ottawa Valley Chapters of ASHRAE. 
- Frank Bann introduced Hugh Crowther, our DRC for Region II.  Jean Bondock as the next 

DRC.   
- Bill DeGange welcomed the companions and spoke with regards to the upcoming CRC and 

events surrounding the 50th anniversary celebrations. 
- The OVC golf tournament was announced.  The tournament is to take place at the Meadows 

on August 29, 2002. 
- David Eastwood swore in the new OVC 2002/2003 Executive and BOG. 
- Mike Swayne thanked Frank Bann for his efforts as president this past year and presented 
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him with the past president’s pin.  Mike explained that Past President Frank Bann introduced 
shorter BOG Meetings, organized the OVC fall Controls Seminar, improved chapter 
attendance, increased awareness with respect to sister societies, keep the chapter aware and 
current on Society business and increased our awareness of Chapter History.  Great job 
Frank.  

- New OVC president Lan Chi Nguyen Thi took control of the meeting and outlined her 
platform for the year. 

 
Evening Program  (8:40-9:45) 
 
Topic: Library of Parliament Renovation Project Open Discussion. 
 
Speakers:  Michael Hogg – Ogilvie and Hogg Architects. 
      Jocelyn Landreville – Pageau Morel and Associates 
      Jean Lafontaine – EMCS Engineering 
 
Michael Hogg presented some insightful discussion on the Library of Parliament Renovation 
Project.  This project is a 4 year endeavour by a 4 architectural firm team to conserve, 
rehabilitate and upgrade the National Library of Parliament.   
 
Michael gave a chronological account of the work done to the Library over the years, from its 
construction to the extensive repairs completed after the library fire in 1953. 
 
The challenges in locating a new mechanical space were also explained.  The design team 
proposed to drill out a new mechanical room in the existing bedrock below the basement level in 
order to minimize noise, nuisance and  potential damage that may be caused by blasting. 
 
Jocelyn Landreville, from Pageau Morel, explained the mechanical systems proposed for the 
renovation of the Library and the difficulties of running services in a structure with very little 
free area available for ductwork, piping etc.. 
 
Business Session-Continued  (9:45-9:50) 
- Paul Baker thanked the speakers and presented each with a gift. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:50. Motion moved by Gemma Kerr, seconded by Jason MacMurdo. 
All in favor. 
 
Distribution: 
Board of Governors 
All RVCs 
DRC 
Gabriel Laszlo 
 
Please review the minutes.  Any errors or omissions shall be communicated in writing to Jason 
MacMurdo. 


